North Chautauqua Lake Sewer District
P.O. Box 167, Mayville, New York 14757-0167, Phone: (716) 753-7787, Fax (716) 753-7796
Scott Cummings – Director




Administrative Board
                                                                                                                                 Martin Bova Jr. Chairman









Ray Cenni V. Chairman









Ron McDonald










Suzanne Aldrich

David Himelien
                                                                                                                                  David Thomas
                                                                                                                                  Marilyn Scarpino

MINUTES- meeting of January 15, 2019
MEMBERS PRESENT:     Martin Bova Jr., Ray Cenni, Suzanne Aldrich, David Thomas, Marilyn Scarpino, David Himelien, Chris Ames
MEMBERS ABSENT:      None
NON-MEMBERS:            Scott Cummings-Director

                                           Kristen Wright- Assistant County Attorney

VISITORS: Mike Manning (OBG) O’Brien and Gere, Erin Brickley Chautauqua Lake & Watershed Alliance 
Chairman Bova opened the meeting at 4:00 pm.  A motion was made by Ray Cenni to accept the minutes from the two previous meetings, October 23rd 2018 and December 21st 2018.  The motion was seconded by David Himelein: Carried

Director Cummings gave his report.  An e-mailed question was given to all board members from a new owner of a property in Lawndale Trailer Park.  The owner Bill Scully was asking why he was getting a sewer bill during the winter months when he was not there and the water was turned off to the park.  The Board requested that a letter be sent to Mr. Scully explaining sewer laws.  

Director Cummings let the Board know that the County capital projects committee was willing to loan the district $250,000 towards a maintenance storage building.  It was decided to wait and see what the terms of a loan would be to help the board decide whether to accept the loan and proceed with the building.  Director will keep the board informed with talks with the County Finance Department.
The Phosphorus Upgrade Project received an award from the WNY branch of the American Public Works Association for the 2018 Environmental Project of the Year for projects under 5 million dollars.

Copies of the 2019 budget were handed out to all board members for their review.

Attorney Kristen Wright discussed Code of Ethics training and Financial Disclosure requirements which the Director previously sent to all board members.  All members of any County Board must review the training materials and fill out a financial disclosure form by the end of March 2019.  Printed copies of the training will be sent to any board member that wants them. 
Chairman Bova introduced Erin Brickley from the Chautauqua Lake & Watershed Alliance.  Erin gave a presentation to the board about the Alliance and why the NCLSD should stay as a member.
After the presentation a motion was introduced by Martin Bova Jr. to pay $500 for the membership until June 30th 2019 and $1,000 for the July 1st 2019 to June 30th 2020 membership.  The motion was seconded by Suzanne Aldrich: Carried  

Engineer Mike Manning from OBG gave a report on the Phosphorus Project.  All tasks for the contractors have been completed as of 12/31/18 and we are just waiting for as built drawings and O&M manuals.  There is about $245,000 left for the project that EFC states can be spent on Clarifier work at the plant in 2019.  Specs will need to be put together and bids received back to see what it may cost to rehab the four clarifiers.  A proposal from OBG was reviewed by the board for engineering services for the Clarifier rehabilitation for tasks 1&2 of the proposal dated January 8th 2019 RE: WWTP Phosphorus Compliance Upgrades Project- Engineering Amendment 2 (C9-6632-03-00).

A motion was introduced by David Himelein to amend the OBG contact 16-28-02 by extending the contract until 12-31-19 and to add to the contract to pay OBG $15,900 for tasks 1&2 from their proposal dated January 8th 2019.  The motion was seconded by David Thomas: Carried

Chairman Bova let the board know that a Grant for $30,000 was awarded to the County on behalf of NCLSD.  The Grant is for an I&I Study for the Chautauqua Shores area of the district and it will be awarded to the County from EFC if all parameters of the Grant are met by the County/District.  There needs to be a 20% match to the funds and a RFP will need to go out for engineering services to implement the Grant.
A motion was introduced by David Thomas to 1- accept the $30,000 Chautauqua Shores I&I Study Grant.  2- Provide the 20% matching funds ($6,000) to the Grant and 3- to put out an RFP for engineering services for the Grant.  This motion was seconded by Marilyn Scarpino: Carried
Chairman Bova brought to the board’s attention the current status of the contract with the Chautauqua Utility District.  The district has paid to CUD $99,677.19 for the first 3 quarters of 2018 and an invoice for the 4th quarter of 2018 was received by the district for $92,560.26.  That’s a total of $192,237.45 for sewage treatment for 2018.  This cost has been going up over the last few years and now the law department and finance department are looking into the contract to see if the district is being charged according to the agreement.  Director Cummings has been instructed to make contact with CUD Director Mike Starks to see what parts of CUD’s upgrades are NYDEC mandated per their permit and what were just upgrades and what is the flow history coming into their plant over the last few years.  A meeting will be setup between Chairman Bova, Board member Chris Ames, Director Cummings and members of the CUD board to look into negotiating a new agreement between the districts.  
The next scheduled meeting for the NCLSD is April 23rd 2019 at 4:00 pm.

A motion for adjournment was made by David Thomas and seconded by David Himelein: Carried 7:12 pm.

Respectfully Submitted

Scott Cummings

Director  
